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"Service Above Self"		  Friday, August 14, 2020

IMPORTANT ITEMS
• Please remember to check your name on the 

attendance at the door & if eating or not.
• Please put cell phones on silent before the 

meeting.
• We understand that a member may sometimes 

need to leave the meeting early. If you do, please 
leave before the speaker begins his/her program.

• eCLUB ONE (electronic make-up). You have the 
opportunity to process your make-ups on-line. Go 
to the website: www.rotaryeclubone.org and click 
on "make-up info" to complete the short form, 
or just go to our website and click on "electronic 
make-up."

Upcoming Events
August
8/21	 Daybreaker: Linda Scorse

Program: Dog Agility Update
8/22	 District Training via ZOOM. 
8/28	 Daybreaker: Amber Sachetta

September
9/3	 Board Meeting
9/4	 Daybreaker: Andy Ostmeyer

Program: Joplin Trails Coalition
9/11	 Daybreaker: Garry Haralson

Program: Clifford Wert - Connect 
2 Culture

9/18	 Daybreaker: Rebecca Hutchinson
Program: Solace House of the 
Ozarks

9/25	 Daybreaker: Bob Honeywell
Program: Larry Kenemore - 
District Visitor

continued on back

Meeting at Christ's Community Church
Please observe social distancing guidelines.

FACE COVERINGS ARE REQUIRED.

Today's Greeter
Andy Ostmeyer

Today's Program
Club Assembly

Daybreak financial status as of 
end of fiscal year, and budget & 

plans for the coming year

Birthdays
Jake Skouby............................8/16
Linda Scorse...........................8/27

Facebook.com/
JoplinDaybreak

AUGUST IS ROTARY 
MEMBERSHIP MONTH
Come prepared this Friday 
to help identify at least one 
member prospect or industry 
prospect for our club! We will 
allow time during our meeting 
for input from each table.

MSNI Volunteer Support

Thank You
A big thank you to Jimmy's Egg for 
the free breakfast on August 7th!

On behalf of all of us at MSNI we 
hope that you are all having a 
wonderful, safe Summer!
Here are some important news 
items concerning MSNI.

Arctic Cat Raffle Drawing                                                                                                                                         
As listed on the District's Website, 
the winner will be announced on 
8/22 at the virtual training seminar. 
All tickets must be at the offices of 
MSNI by Aug 15th to be included. 
Any mail-in tickets must be at 
our offices by 8/15/20. Any late 
submissions will be considered 
a donation. There is still time to 
purchase a ticket. Please visit our 
website at MSNI.org for details and 
to purchase tickets online.

New Volunteer Center                                                                                                                                          
Over the last several months, we 
have absorbed one of the rental 
units and have transformed it into 
the new Volunteer Assembly area. 
The entrance is located on Fulton 
Avenue. It is Air-Conditioned! We 

look forward to your club's next visit. 
Since it is in the lower building, any 
day of the week is a possibility, so 
please schedule your club soon. 
Please think about smaller volunteer 
groups due to Covid-19. No more 
than 10 volunteers at a time, please. 
We want this new center to be your 
center so ideas about making it more 
fun and enjoyable are welcome. A 
bulletin board has been suggested 
so any ideas should be passed along 
to VJ or a Board member.

Donations
We all know things have radically 
changed regarding earnings from 
fund-raising and Groups meeting but 
we are sure looking for donations 
from individuals as well as Rotary 
Groups. It is easy to become an 
Ambassador of MSNI with a monthly 
donation by a group, an individual 
or the combination of both. The 
USA became a major beneficiary 
of MSNI in this time of the corona 



SMILE! 

2020-2021 OFFICERS
President........................Laurie Delano
Pres. Elect................... Jon Schwarten
Immediate Past Pres............ Jeff Koch
Secretary.....................Barbara Hicklin
Treasurer..................... David Ellington
Sgt. at Arms.....................Patrick Scott

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
2018-2021

John Huitsing, Laurie Delano,
Annette Thurston

2019-2022
David Ellington, Barbara Hicklin,

Jeff Koch

2020-2023
Jhan Hurn, Jon Schwarten, Dan Scott

COMMITTEES
Administration................ Adam Bokker
Foundation............................ Jeff Koch
Fundraising................. Adam Maggard
Membership........................ Tom Franz
Public Relations............Valerie Searcy
Service Projects.............. Jake Skouby 

& Elisa Bryant
Youth Services........... Amber Sachetta

& Michael Wischmeyer

District 6110
District Governor...................Jay Craig
Dist. Gov. Elect................ Kevin Merrill
Asst. Governor...............Glenn Fischer

WHERE YOU CAN MAKE UP 
NEAR "DAYBREAK"

Makeup meeting must be made up to 28 days 
prior or after a regularly scheduled meeting. 
LOCATIONS & DATES MAY CHANGE DUE TO 

COVID-19
TUESDAY
Miami, OK - noon Paul Thomas Family Center
Pittsburg, KS - noon Via Christi Hospital
Springfield, MO Kentwood Hall
WEDNESDAY
Bentonville, AR noon Does Eat Place
Frontenac, KS 1st & 3rd noon Sacred Heart Catholic 

Church
Grove, OK noon First Methodist Church
Neosho, MO noon The Civic
Rogers, AR noon Embassy Suites
Webb City/Carl Junction noon Granny Shaffer's Banquet 

Center
THURSDAY
Carthage 1st & 3rd 6:30 pm Cherry's on the Square
Joplin Club noon MSSU
Springfield SE noon Ocean Zen

THE ROTARY 4-WAY TEST
l Is it the TRUTH?
l Is it FAIR to all concerned?
l Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
l Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Power (continued)
virus. Now more than ever, we 
have become relevant in providing 
medical equipment to the world, our 
country and to people right here in 
our District.

IT and Social Media Volunteers                                                                                                                               
We would like to advance our image 
through all the various internet 
platforms. If there are any individuals 
that would be interested in working 
on any of the various platforms for 
MSNI, we would surely like to meet 
with you in person or by phone. We 
hope to bring more youth to support 
and become involved with MSNI

Zoom meeting for clubs                                                                                                                                           
In this new environment, it is 
sometimes difficult to find live guest 
presentations. V J Lively is available 
to make Zoom presentations on 

behalf of MSNI. Please contact V 
J if you would be interested in this 
convenient and informative offer. We 
are always looking for Sponsors and 
this is a wonderful way in which we 
can inform your members of what 
we do, what we need, and how we 
can get there together.
If you have volunteered at our facility 
or have donated monies through 
either buying raffle tickets or making 
direct contributions, we cannot 
thank you enough in joining in our 
collective passion.
Thanking you in advance, stay safe, 
stay strong, stay committed,

Tommy Lewis, President 
and the MSNI Board

V J Lively, Operations Director

A guy is reading his paper when 
his wife walks up behind him and 
smacks andim on the back of the 
head with a frying pan. He asks, 
"What was that for?" She says, "I 
found a piece of paper in your pocket 
with 'Betty Sue' written on it." He 
says, "Jeez, honey, remember last 
week when I went to the track? 'Betty 
Sue' was the name of the horse I 
went there to bet on." She shrugs 
and walks away.
Three days later he's reading his 
paper when she walks up behind 
him and smacks him on the back of 
the head again with the frying pan. 
He asks, "What was that for?" She 
answers, "Your horse called."

J J J

The church held a "Marriage 
Seminar" and the Priest asked Luigi, 
as his 50th wedding anniversary 
approached, to share some insight 
into how he managed to stay 
married to the same woman all 
these years. 
Luigi replied to his audience, "Well, 
I tried to treat her well and spend 
money on her. But the best thing I 
did was take her to Italy for our 20th 
anniversary." 
The Priest said "Luigi, you are an 
inspiration to all husbands here 
today. Please tell the audience what 
you plan for your wife for your 50th 
anniversary." Luigi proudly replied 
"I'm gonna go and get her."

J J J


